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prices, but also the speed at which they in-
creased. 

‘‘It’s kind of a gradual thing of course; our 
economy being in the status that it is right now 
and with gas prices rising. It’s like everything 
is happening at once,’’ Hillary continued. ‘‘My 
tuition has gone up and Northern was actually 
the only school I could afford, even though I’m 
a veteran. This is the only school that I could 
afford, and then on top of that, it’s like tuition 
is rising. My mom is a single mom with a 
bunch of kids, with gas prices and every-
thing—it’s hard.’’ 

I am proud to submit the concerns of my 
constituents into the CONGRESSIONAL RECORD 
for all to see, hear, and recognize. 
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RECOGNIZING THE RIEGELSVILLE 
FIRE DEPARTMENT 

HON. PATRICK J. MURPHY 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, September 29, 2008 

Mr. PATRICK J. MURPHY of Pennsylvania. 
Madam Speaker, I rise today to honor the 
Riegelsville Fire Company for 110 years of 
distinguished service to the Riegelsville, Dur-
ham and Nockamixon communities. On Sep-
tember 27, 2008, they will not only be cele-
brating this anniversary, but also welcoming 
their newest fire engine, Engine 42–1. 

In 1898 the Phoenix Fire Company formed 
as a bucket brigade, named after the first 
piece of equipment they bought—a Phoenix 
Steam Pumper. Later in 1918 they changed 
the name and became incorporated as Com-
munity Fire Company #1. 

Today, 90 years later, they are still pro-
tecting the families in this community with the 
same honor and selfless service. 

Madam Speaker, I ask that you join me in 
recognizing the Riegelsville Fire Department 
for their 110 years of service to communities 
in Bucks County. I am honored to serve as 
their Congressman. 
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IN HONOR OF JIM MANGIA 

HON. DENNIS J. KUCINICH 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, September 29, 2008 

Mr. KUCINICH. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today in honor of Jim Mangia, distinguished 
philanthropist and entrepreneur, whose health 
centers have provided free medical, dental 
and mental health services to thousands of 
children and adults in Los Angeles for over 
forty years. 

Jim Mangia is the President and CEO of St. 
John’s Well Child and Family Center 
(SJWCFC) and a leading expert on environ-
mental health issues faced by economically 
disadvantaged communities in Los Angeles, 
California. He recently opened his eleventh 
non-profit health care clinic in downtown Los 
Angeles, forty years after opening his first clin-
ic. St. John’s Well Child and Family Centers 
have grown to a family of eleven non-profit 
health centers providing free health services to 

children and adults. Since the founding of the 
first St. John’s Well Child and Family Center, 
his clinics have served over sixty-thousand pa-
tients a year. According to statistics provided 
by St. John’s, more than ninety-seven percent 
of the patients who have visited the clinics live 
below the poverty level and almost half of all 
residents have no health insurance. Mr. 
Mangia has led the effort on discourse regard-
ing environmental health and has co-authored 
an article outlining the effects of slum housing 
on children’s health. 

Mr. Mangia’s dedication to treating and rais-
ing awareness of environmental health issues 
reaches far beyond his leadership in 
SJWCFC. He has testified before Congress 
numerous times and works intimately with a 
number of local school boards to ensure that 
the health needs of children from economically 
disadvantaged communities are being met. 

Madam Speaker and colleagues, please join 
me in honor of Jim Mangia, and in recognition 
of his tireless efforts on behalf of communities 
of need. May his inspiration and genius be an 
example for all of us to follow. 3 
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EARMARK DECLARATION 

HON. DOC HASTINGS 
OF WASHINGTON 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, September 29, 2008 

Mr. HASTINGS of Washington. Madam 
Speaker, to provide open disclosure, I am 
submitting the following information for publi-
cation in the CONGRESSIONAL RECORD regard-
ing a project that I support for inclusion in the 
National Defense Authorization Act for FY 
2009. 

I believe funding to clean up the Hanford 
site in Washington State, and the Department 
of Energy’s other Environmental Management 
sites across the country, is a fundamental fed-
eral obligation, not an earmark as it is labeled 
in this bill. However, because it has been so 
labeled in the Committee report, I voluntarily 
submit to the House an explanation and jus-
tification of this funding in an effort to provide 
as much public disclosure as possible on con-
gressionally directed funding and earmarks. 
The $10 million programmatic increase pro-
vided for in the bill will be used for the Depart-
ment of Energy’s Environmental Management 
program at the Hanford Site in Fiscal Year 
2009. The entity to receive the funding is the 
U.S. Department of Energy located at 1000 
Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, DC 
20585. The Federal Government has a legal 
and moral obligation to clean up the massive 
wastes and contamination it created at Han-
ford during the Manhattan Project, World War 
II and the Cold War. Funding to clean up Han-
ford is not a luxury sought by myself or my 
constituents, it is an essential responsibility of 
the United States government. The over 500- 
square-mile Hanford site is the world’s largest 
and most complex environmental cleanup 
project, and the Federal Government must 
keep its commitment to clean it up. No match-
ing funds are required. 

EARMARK DECLARATION 

HON. DANA ROHRABACHER 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, September 29, 2008 

Mr. ROHRABACHER. Madam Speaker, pur-
suant to the Republican leadership standards 
on earmarks, I am submitting the following in-
formation for publication in the CONGRES-
SIONAL RECORD regarding earmarks I received 
as part of the House amendment to H.R. 
2638, the ‘‘Consolidated Security, Disaster As-
sistance, and Continuing Appropriations Act, 
2009.’’ 

Requesting Member: DANA ROHRABACHER. 
Bill Number: H.R. 2638. 
Account: RDTE, Army. 
Legal Name of Requesting Entity: The Boe-

ing Company. 
Address of Requesting Entity: PO Box 516, 

St. Louis, MO 63166. 
Description of Request: I requested 

$2,320,000 to allow the Department of De-
fense to test and certify the Precision Con-
tainer Aerial Delivery System (PCADS). 
PCADS is a tool to apply existing military air-
drop capabilities to extinguish wildfires. It con-
sists of containerized water bladders that are 
compatible with all U.S. military cargo aircraft, 
thereby enabling all military cargo aircraft to 
serve as firefighters. This will vastly increase 
the number of aerial firefighting aircraft avail-
able to State and Federal fire fighting agen-
cies. The water bladders are delivered at a 
safe altitude above the fire, and ripped open 
prior to striking the ground, thus delivering 
water, gel, or agent with maximum effect. This 
request is for the testing of the program and 
will be the last time funds are needed for test-
ing. 
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HONORING DEKLAN LOUIS 
KENNEDY 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, September 29, 2008 

Mr. GRAVES. Madam Speaker, I proudly 
pause to recognize Deklan Louis Kennedy of 
Blue Springs, Missouri. Deklan is a very spe-
cial young man who has exemplified the finest 
qualities of citizenship and leadership by tak-
ing an active part in the Boy Scouts of Amer-
ica, Troop 1362, and earning the most pres-
tigious award of Eagle Scout. 

Deklan has been very active with his troop, 
participating in many scout activities. Over the 
many years Deklan has been involved with 
scouting, he has not only earned numerous 
merit badges, but also the respect of his fam-
ily, peers, and community. 

Madam Speaker, I proudly ask you to join 
me in commending Deklan Louis Kennedy for 
his accomplishments with the Boy Scouts of 
America and for his efforts put forth in achiev-
ing the highest distinction of Eagle Scout. 
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